

## DATES: Dennis: 8/23; Holly: 2/21 Anniversary: 12/26

CONTACT INFORMATION: 1015 Andrews Chapel Road Durham, NC 27703 (919) 699-6804 dennislagos@fbmi.org

## SENDING CHURCH: Fellowship Baptist Church Dr. Rick Finley, Pastor 515 Southerland Street Durham, NC 27703 (919) 596-9331 www.fbcofdurham.org

## SUPPORT ADDRESS: FBMI 507 State Street Hammond, IN 46320 (219) 228-2850 www.fbmi.org Missionary #173





Prayer Letter: The "Be Cool" Update

October-November 2015

Dear Praying Friends and Faithful Supporters,

I trust that you are enjoying time with family and friends during this busy holiday season. We have certainly been busy with several meetings during these last two months. We had the privilege of being a part of two missions conferences, both in North Carolina, and had an opportunity to travel to Georgia for a meeting, where we enjoyed a great time of soul winning and fellowship. Then lastly, we traveled to Montana for meetings.

While in North Carolina, I enjoyed visiting the Marine base in Jacksonville, where I learned to shoot skeet with my Marine friends from the church we were visiting. We also had the privilege of canvassing the neighborhoods. My wife had the unique opportunity of leading a young lady to the Lord who happened to be their waitress when my wife was out with our host family. We also had the unique opportunity to be in Downtown Raleigh for the We Stand With God Rally. There we had the exciting chance to do street soul winning and, by God's grace, won a man to the Lord who was introduced to us by another man I had previously witnessed to. Though he was not ready to accept the Lord, he instead told his friend that he needed to listen to us, and his friend received the Lord as his Saviour!

We have certainly enjoyed being "home" in North Carolina, and the highlight of our visit was the honor of being a part of our home church's missions conference. We were welcomed home and loved. They spoiled us with special gifts. We are so grateful for our home/sending church. We love them dearly.

Montana was great fun! We loved the snow and the scenic beauty of the "Big Sky Country." We praise God for the dear friends we made and for the church that was able to take us on for support. We thank God for the opportunity of soul winning there and leading a blind man to "see" the saving grace of our Lord. God directed us to meet and lead two young Blackfoot Native Americans to the Lord during a snowstorm; they had driven from 200 miles away just to do shopping.

Please continue to pray for our travels and meetings. Pray for the continued open doors to share the Gospel. We are asking prayer for a special Christmas for the refugees at our home church. Pray God will use us to reach the many new Muslim families that have arrived, as well as the other nationalities. We are so grateful for our supporters and praying friends. Thank you so much for your sacrifice and love for your missionaries. We pray God to bless you in a special way during this wonderful season, because Jesus is the reason for the season. To God be the glory!

In Christ's service,

Dennis & Holly Lagore
"Be cool; pray for Bicol!"

"Jesus saith unto him, I am the way, the truth, and the life:

no man cometh unto the Father, but by me." John 14:6